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FOLLOW UP ON THE CONDUCT OF PMIS PRE-PLANNING ACTIVITIES FOR FY 2023

TO: OIC - Assistant Schools Division Superintendents
Division Chiefs
Section/Unit Heads
Division Program Focal Person/Coordinators

In line with the pre-planning activities for FY 2023 implementation of DepEd Order 11, 2021
Guidelines on the Implementation of the Program Management Information System (PMIS), all
Functional Divisions and Sections in the Office are advised to conduct their pre-planning activities for
FY 2023 Program, Projects, and Activities (PPAs) on February 18, 2022. However, no functional
Divisions or Sections were able to upload their Expenditure Forms/Work and Financial Plan in the
system. Thus, this Office declares an extension of WFP submission until April 1, 2022.

In conducting pre-planning activities, existing/ongoing PPAs may either be continued or
expanded. For the meantime, the current allocations of each Functional Division will be the Budget
ceiling for all its PPAs. Finalization of budget allocation will be done during the conduct of Post Planning.

Please be noted that all PPAs must be anchored with the Basic Education Development Plan
domains; access, quality, equity, and resiliency which will be enabled thru governance.

Strict compliance to this Memorandum is desired.
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ELIAS A. ALICAYA JR., EdD

Assistant Schools Dmszon S ndent
Officer-in-Charge
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